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CENTENARY COMMUNITY GARDEN TO OPEN THIS SUNDAY THANKS TO IBSTOCK CORY ENVIRONMENTAL TRUST (ICET)

APRIL 19th 2010

April 25th will see a day of great celebration at the TANGO Community Project and St Marks Church, Merseyside. Local folk are expected to join in at the official opening of the ‘Centenary Community Garden’.

Thanks to a grant of £12,500 from ICET to build the paths around the garden, everyone can now come and enjoy the extensive gardens, picking up handy hints as they go. The paths have linked the Garden with the TANGO furniture shop and clothes shop and Community Cafe  at St Marks Centre.

The garden will be opened by the Mayor of St Helens, Councillor Shields and St Helens MBC Chief Executive, Carole Hudson, after which people can join in the guided tours that will be happening all afternoon. The Garden ‘Roots, Shoots and Fruits’ volunteers will lead the  tours, sharing their knowledge and experience.

They aim to pass on the gardening bug, getting more people involved and inspired with the top quarter of the garden dedicated to ‘mini gardens’, where anyone can have a go at practical cultivation!

Previously, it was difficult for people in wheelchairs to get around the gardens but thanks to ICET there is now a network of paths into and around the gardens, allowing wheelchair users to get about. As well as this, ICET have funded improvements to the car park and extensive signage that guides visitors around the gardens. 

John Robinson, the Garden Project Advisor said: “The new Centenary Community Garden is developing well and we are all delighted that so many people can now enjoy it, thanks to the paths we have built with funding from ICET.”

John continued: “It’s going to be a great day of celebration and most importantly, we want to let people know that were here for them, the Community Garden is just that, a place for all the community to come and enjoy.”

 Angela Haymonds, Secretary of ICET, said: “The new Centenary Community Garden will bring enjoyment to the whole community and provide useful tips that people can take home with them”. 

“This is just one of the many community projects Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust has funded through the Landfill Communities Fund (LCF). The scheme offers funding to projects that benefit communities living within 10 miles of a landfill site. Groups interested in submitting projects should visit our website to find out more.”
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For more information please contact:

· Sarah Myers, Acer Marketing Communications on 01248 722529 or sarah@acercomms.co.uk 

· Angela Haymonds, Ibstock Cory, Environmental Trust, PO Box 3138, Slough, SL3 9ZH, T: 01753 582513, F: 01753 582530,  ajhaymonds@icet.freeserve.co.uk 

Notes to editor: Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust

Ibstock Cory Environmental Trust (ICET) was established in February 2001, in conjunction with Ibstock Brick Limited and Cory Environmental Ltd and funded through the Landfill Communities Fund (LCF). To date it has supported 150 projects and funding totalling over £3 million has been approved. ICET mainly supports projects in St Helens, Walsall, Dudley, South Gloucestershire and Sevenoaks, where Cory Environmental has operational sites with links to Ibstock Brickworks.  

